
 
 
 
 
 

   

 

SOUTH AFRICA IS A WATER-SCARCE COUNTRY 
 

Department of Water and Sanitation South Africa  DWS_RSA 

 

MEDIA ADVISORY  

 

Minister Pemmy Majodina to launch the refurbished Boitekong Sewer 

Pumpstation and Outfall Sewer in Rustenburg, North West Province 

 
11 June 2025 
 
Minister of Water and Sanitation, Ms Pemmy Majodina, will on Friday, 13 June 2025, hand 
over the refurbished Boitekong Sewer Pump Station and Outfall Sewer in Boitekong, Rusten-
burg Local Municipality, North West province. Minister Majodina will be joined by Deputy Min-
ister David Mahlobo as well as the leadership of the North West provincial government and 
Rustenburg Local Municipality.  
 
The water infrastructure project is one of the many fast-tracked projects under Operation 
Bulela Metsi which was launched by the Ministry of Water and Sanitation and the Premier of 
North West in July 2023 to accelerate access to water and sanitation services in the province. 
An amount of R13,278,098.69 was allocated by the Department of Water and Sanitation in 
the 2023/24 financial year for the refurbishment of the Sewer Pump Station and Outfall Sewer 
through the Water Service Infrastructure Grant (WSIG).  
 
The project will reduce the frequent number of blockages on the system and also improve the 
quality of sanitation services in Boitekong, Freedom Park, Meriting and Seraleng.  
 
The day’s programme will include a site visit and a community engagement session at 
Boitekong Community Hall. 
 
Members of the media are invited as follows: 

Date : 13 June 2025  
Time : 10h00 
Venue : Boitekong Sewer Pump Station and Outfall Sewer, Rustenburg   
 

For confirmations, please contact Katlego Maponya on 067 415 4626 or email    

/MaponyaM2@dws.gov.za or Sanku Tsunke on 066 299 2915 or email TsunkeS@dws.gov.za  

 

 

END 

 

Issued by the Department of Water & Sanitation. 
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For more information, contact Bongani Mlangeni (acting Chief Director) for the Depart-

ment of Water and Sanitation on 083 842 0556 or MlangeniB@dws.gov.za and Conelius 

Monama, Ministry Spokesperson on 083 271 0808 or Monamac@dws.gov.za  

 

For media releases, speeches and news visit the Water & Sanitation portal at: 

www.dws.gov.za   
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